Mississippi Emergency Management Agency

Job Announcement

July 30, 2020
Job Title:

Staff Officer II 
Location:

Office of Mitigation (Pearl EOC)
Opening Date
:
July 30, 2020
Closing Date:

August 6, 2020
This is administrative and supervisory work involving the planning, implementation, management, and monitoring of the Hazard Mitigation Planning Bureau. Applicant in this position is responsible for developing, reviewing and maintaining mitigation plans, coordinating the review process; providing technical assistance to counties and division staff, and meeting with local officials. 

Other duties include making recommendations for grant funding; ensuring compliance of federal requirements; and developing support to improve programs.

 The preferred applicant must be detailed oriented. Must be able to communicate effectively, both orally and in writing.  Must have excellent public speaking skills and be comfortable speaking to large groups including local, state and federal officials, able to transition from one position to another as assigned during an emergency to maintain support needed by local, tribal, state, and federal governments. Must be able to assist local jurisdictions with the development of hazard mitigation plans that meet the Federal Emergency Management Agency criteria.  Must review such plans that are developed and assist local communities to ensure that the plans meet criteria as set by FEMA.  Must be able to facilitate Mitigation Planning training with local officials and state agencies. Must have some knowledge of Mitigation planning requirements and 44CFR regulations.    Must be able to keep accurate and complete records.

This position must also be able to perform administrative leadership to all phases of programs within the bureau, approve or recommend hiring of personnel as needed, ensure coordination of activities of the bureau, and formulate policies as needed. The individual applying must also meet the minimum qualifications as outlined by the State Personnel Board for this position. 

Interested MEMA applicants should submit their state applications through the MS State Personnel Board website no later than the close of business Thursday August 6, 2020.  You can access their website at www.mspb.ms.gov. PLEASE NOTE THE JOB POSTING WILL BE LISTED UNDER AGENCY OPPORTUNITY AND MAY NOT SHOW UP ON THEIR WEBSITE UNTIL THURSDAY OR FRIDAY OF THIS WEEK. All interested parties are encouraged to apply.  MEMA is an equal opportunity employer. 

